
April 29, 2022

The Honorable Rosa DeLauro
Chairwoman
House Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C., 20515

The Honorable Kay Granger
Ranking Member
House Committee on Appropriations
U.S. House of Representatives
Washington, D.C., 20515

Dear Chairwoman DeLauro and Ranking Member Granger:

I am requesting funding for the East Washington Street Bridge project in Lawrence County in fiscal year 2023.  
The entity to receive funding are the Pennsylvania Department of Transportation located at 45 Thoms Run 
Road, Bridgeville, PA 15017.

The funding will replace and provide restoration to address the poor condition rating of the bridge.  If the bridge
were to be posted due to not being replaced and the poor condition worsening, this would cause detours and 
delays to the local traffic.  Closure of this bridge due to a poor rating would impact the freight deliveries and the
local traveling public.

I certify that neither I nor my immediate family has any financial interest in this project.
Sincerely,

Mike Kelly
Member of Congress


